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To the Cork Methodist Church community,

I greet you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

Recent guidance from government allows for corporate worship from the 29th of June.  This means our first service of worship since lockdown began will be the 5th of July. We are able to meet with strict hygiene practices and procedures in place. These include (but are not limited to):

· Maintaining a two-metre social distancing practice and arranging seating accordingly.

· No congregational singing. 
· Gathered information in the form of names and contact numbers for all in attendance.

· Wiping down of surfaces post-worship.

· Ease of access with clear markings indicating entrance and exit points for worship.

· Requisite hand-sanitation stations at all entrances and exits.

· For the time being, there will be no Children’s Church. Children will be catered for in the service with reading and work packs.

In light of these restrictions we foresee worship for Cork, Kinsale, and Youghal in the third quarter of 2020 as follows:

· Noting that not everyone will return to worship immediately, we are considering ways of maintaining an online service in some form. 

· The last circuit service in its current format will be the 28th June.

· Services will resume on the 5th July in all three societies – Cork, Youghal, and Kinsale.

· With restrictions around sung worship and the use of hymn books, pew Bibles etc. we will work at making worship as meaningful as possible utilizing available and approved options. 

· Services will more likely than not run shorter than usual. We foresee about a forty-minute service, simple in structure, design, and execution.

We will keep you posted with regard to how many people can be accommodated in worship. At both Youghal and Cork we have met on the premises to look at seating and numbers. We will do that for Kinsale in the coming week.

We ask that special effort is made to arrive for the church service earlier than usual. This will help ensure safe and peaceful passage into the worship space.

Please pray for us and all churches as we seek God’s will in an extraordinary time.

Yours in Christ,
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Rev Andrew Robinson
